

MINUTES

Letterston Community Council held their Ordinary Monthly Meeting at 7.30 p.m. on Monday 18 April 2016 in the Memorial Hall, Letterston.

Members Present: R Davies (Chair), Cllr T Richards, B Johnson, J Gwilt, B Homer, J Williams, B Morgan.

In attendance: H Smith (Clerk/Treasurer), Marc Owen from PCC

Marc Owen, Streetcare Manager from PCC attended the meeting to speak about the parking on the Square. PCC have increased the civil reinforcement officers on the Square but haven't booked anyone as yet as they are moving on within 5 minutes. Richard Bros buses report any problems to PCC and haven't done as yet. Police are also keeping an eye out.

If we wanted to put "blips" on the kerb (yellow lines) this would mean no stopping at any time which meant the butchers etc wouldn't be able to unload outside their shop.

Clerk to put a notice in the shop asking people to park responsibly as there is a £70 fine for those who don't.

Apologies

K Codd, M Harries.

Minutes

The minutes of the meeting of Monday 21 March 2016 were signed. Proposed J Williams 2nd B Johnson. All in favour.

Clerk's report on matters arising from last meeting

Clerk still gaining quotes re sale of the land. T Richards to get a quote from Edward Perkins.

Declarations of Interest

None.

Planning

15/1333/PA – support. Proposed B Morgan, 2nd J Gwilt. All in favour.

Finance

1None.

PCC's Report

Cllr T Richards briefed the councillors that there will be an extraordinary meeting this week to discuss the Welsh education provision. Looks likely that the new site will be between Days roundabout and the Crundale roundabout as this site is within PCC ownership.

266/2

Correspondence

1None.

Other Items

Queen's 90th birthday. B Johnson proposed a senior citizens tea party. J Williams 2nd. All in favour. Maximum £500 contribution from the community council. J Williams/B Johnson to organise.

B Johnson to get a quote for a Pembrokeshire hedge at the Commons.

Clerk to write to Mr Owen, Hillcroft, St David's Road to ask him to trim back his hedge as pedestrians cannot pass each other.

Seat in bus shelter – B Morgan to ask Richard Vaughan about wood for this.

Meeting closed 8.25pm.

Date of next meeting and AGM Monday 16th May 2016.